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   Happy New Year! As we started to get back to “normal” in 
2022, we had much to celebrate. We launched new programs, 
brought back some of your favorite events like Senior Fest and 
the Senior Symposium, tested our knowledge with the 5th Annu-
al Senior Brain Games, and ended the year with joy, celebration, 
and well wishes at the Mayor’s 24th Annual Senior Holiday Cele-
bration. I had the best time catching up and dancing with all of 
you! I couldn’t think of a better way for us to end the year.  
   With 2023 in front of us, we have so much to look forward to! 
One of the things I’m most excited about is the expansion of our 
popular Safe at Home program. As many of you know, Mayor 
Bowser first created Safe at Home in 2016, responding to the ur-
gent need of older adults who were at risks for falls and other 
household accidents. And since we launched Safe at Home, 
we’ve been able to help more than 5,500 District residents safely 
remain in their homes. With Safe at Home 2.0, we get to further 
alleviate the risks of falls for older adults by including three addi-
tional prevention categories in our program: medication man-
agement, vision screenings, and balance and strength training. 
We’re super excited to give seniors like you more options to re-
duce the risks of falls and support you as you age the way you 
want and choose. To learn more about Safe at Home 2.0, reach 
out to us at 202-724-5626 or at dacl.dc.gov.  
    Before you know it, my favorite holiday of the year will be here! 
Valentine’s Day is right around the corner, and that means we’re 
gearing up for our 7th Annual Cupid’s Kids Initiative! We’re con-
tinuing our partnership with District public and charter schools to 
make handmade cards for our homebound seniors and any older 
adult who may want a card. This intergenerational project is a 
small gesture that makes a huge impact. It’s a reminder that 
human connection is something that we all need so much, espe-
cially during a season where some of us may be feeling lonely and 
isolated. So, if you want to receive a card or even just a call to talk, 
please reach out to us at 202-724-5626.  
   Thanks for helping make 2022 a great year for DACL. I can’t wait 
to see what’s in store for us in 2023. As always, if you have ideas or 
thoughts, feel free to reach out. We’d love to hear from you!  

                                                                                Jessica Smith 

INTERIM DIRECTOR’S  
MESSAGE 
By Jessica Smith, Interim Director  
DC  Department of Aging and  
Community Living

Thanks for Attending 
Mayor Bowser’s 24th 

Annual Senior 
Holiday Celebration!

Together, we rang in the holidays at the 24th Annual  
Senior Holiday Celebration! Thanks to everyone who  
celebrated with us. To view photos from the event,  
please visit dacl.dc.gov and click on Photo Gallery. 



16 Subscribe online! See how on p. 26 J A N U A R Y  2 0 2 3  —  WA S H I N G T O N  B E A C O NLiving Boldly

Living Boldly is published by the Information Office of the DC  

Department of Aging and Community Living for DC senior residents. 

Advertising contained in the Beacon is not endorsed by the  

DC Department of Aging and Community Living or by the publisher.

500 K St. NE, Washington, DC 20002 | (202) 724-5626 | www.dacl.dc.gov

Interim Director – Jessica Smith

Editor – DACL External Affairs

Photographer – Richard Williams

During the “Home for the Holidays” campaign, the De-
partment of Human Services (DHS) is working with com-
munity partners to connect 900 families and individuals 
experiencing homelessness to permanent housing. 

DHS manages the Home for the Holidays campaign, 
which spans from November 21 through February 28. 
Home for the Holidays first launched in 2017, and 
more than 2,000 total households have moved into 
permanent housing as a result of the campaign. 
Through this campaign, the District is seeking to part-
ner with local housing providers to identify approxi-
mately 2,500 new apartment units in the next three 
months. Community members can also support Home 
for the Holidays by donating new and gently used 
houseware to households. 

Housing providers who are interested in part-
nering with the District, or residents who have 
items to donate, should email homefortheholi-
days@dc.gov for more details.

To learn more about the Home for Holidays cam-
paign, visit dhs.dc.gov/page/home-holidays. 

Mayor Bowser Announces  
Safe at Home Expansion

After thousands of seniors came together at the 24th Annual Senior Holiday Celebra-
tion, Mayor Muriel Bowser and the Department of Aging and Community Living (DACL) 
announced the expansion of the District’s Safe at Home Program, which helps older adults 
live and age safely in their homes by funding modifications that reduce the risk of falls.   

Beginning in January 2023, Safe at Home 2.0 will allow participants to voluntarily par-
ticipate in vision screenings, medication management, and evidence-based balance and 
strength training classes offered by Home Care Partners and American University. 
Classes will take place virtually and in-person at all six senior wellness centers across 
the District, accommodating a variety of abilities. To learn more, call 202-724-5626 or 
visit dacl.dc.gov.  
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